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Issue No 30– 19th Sept 2019 

 

PRINCIPAL NEWS 

Dear Parents, 

After a beautiful Spring weekend, we were reminded that Winter is not necessarily completely gone with wild weather this week. The 
children have managed to have little opportunities to get outside and stretch their legs, but have also had to be a bit more creative in 
their playtime for our wet weather lunches! The weather looks like it will be much better for tomorrow’s Cricket Skills Day for our Year 3-
6 children! 

There have been plenty of moments to celebrate this week. Mr Frazer treated his choir 
and musicians to a special lunch yesterday to thank them for their great work in the 
musical, Ms Sheehan has continued the highly successful Secret Book Club which saw 
them using Mr Bateman’s office as their book club location, and amazing learning has 
continued in all classrooms.  

Mrs Blyton, our Year 1 teacher and Maths coordinator, has been working with teachers 
across the grades. She has taught Kindergarten new Maths games to practice place value 
as well as their ability to reason and justify their thinking (see yesterday’s Facebook/Instagram post), and has been working in Stage 2 to 
introduce EPMC (Encouraging Persistence, Maintaining Challenge) to our Year 3 and 4 learners. EPMC encourages children to engage 
with a challenge, to share back and learn from each other, and to justify and reason. Feedback from the children has been very positive - 
with excited learners who can’t wait for the next lesson! 

Our Kindy 2020 cohort have enjoyed their second Transition session today (and tomorrow morning). It is lovely to see them develop 
familiarity with each other, with Mrs Gillett, and with the classroom environment.  

Our very own Charlie S from Year 6 is heading off tonight to the Diocesan Public Speaking final at St Patrick’s in Asquith. Charlie and 
Carys represented St John’s at the Northern Beaches competition and Charlie won! He will compete against Year 6 students with both a 
prepared and impromptu speech. We wish him all the best. 

We hope all of our families get involved in #readinghour today! We split the hour into half an 
hour at school, and half an hour at home. The children and teachers all found cosy nooks this 
morning to sit and read for a solid 30min! What heaven! I’ve shared some of my favourite 
memes around reading on our Facebook/Insta feed today, I hope you’ve enjoyed. Here’s a 
favourite that suits continuing the reading at home tonight. See the Library News below for 
more photos from today.  

NAPLAN results have been sent home today to our Year 3 and 5 families. It feels like such a long time ago when the children sat these 
tests back in May, and they have done so much quality learning since then! Overall, our children performed very well and our data is 
above state average and statistically similar schools. This year is the first year we have moved to an online testing environment - a big 
change for everyone! The tests had different pathways built in to move between levels of difficulty, so the teachers are looking forward 
to having more information from NAPLAN in order for us to be able to do a deep dive into the data.   

Lastly, it has snuck up on us really quickly, but we farewell our beloved Learning Support teacher, Mrs Vidler, next Wednesday 
afternoon. Mrs Vidler will be heading off on long service leave for the remainder of the year before her official retirement next year after 
more than 40 years of dedication to her craft. Mrs Vidler has been a wonderful advocate for ALL of the MANY children and families she 
has worked with over the years who has had a tremendous impact on us all. She will be sorely missed, but has promised to come back 
and visit us! We will be holding a special liturgy next Wednesday at 2.30pm in the church. The children and teachers have prepared a 
few special items to share! We encourage you to come along if you are able!  

Enjoy the week ahead,  

Natalie Ingram - Acting Principal 

https://readinghour.org.au/
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DIARY 

 

Week 10 Term 3 
Mon 23 Sept 

Week 10 Term 3 
Tues 24 Sept 

Week 10 Term 3 
Wed 25 Sept 

Week 10 Term 3 
Thurs 26 Sept 

Week 10 Term 3 
Fri 27 Sept 

Week 10 Term 3 
Sat/Sun 28/29 

 Cricket, Eagle Tag 
& Netball Gala Day  

Yr 3 & 4 

Farewell  
Mrs Vidler 
2:30 in the 

church 

Cricket, Eagle Tag 
& Netball Gala 
Day  Yr 5 & 6 

Playgroup Room  
9.30am 

Last Day of 

Term 

 

 

      

      

 

Mon 14th Oct 
Term 4 Commences 

Mon 14th – Fri 18th Oct 
Life Education Visit 

Fri 18th Oct 
NSWCPS Polding Athletics Carnival 

Mon 28th Oct 
School Photos 

Thurs 31st Oct 
Transition Session 3 Kindy 2020 

Fri 1st Nov 
Transition Session 3 Kindy 2020 
All Saints Day Whole School Mass 9:00 

Tues 5th Nov 
Advisory Council Meeting 6.30pm – Library 

Thurs 7th Nov 
Playgroup 9.30am Room 1 

 

 

AWARDS 

Awards are presented on Friday: 

NB: K-6 Awards will be presented on the Softfall at 8:40  
(or in classrooms in case of wet weather) 

STRENGTH & GENTLENESS will be presented on MONDAY mornings during Prayer Assembly 

Strength & Gentleness James C (3B) Charlie S (6B) 

 

KB 
Tyler A 
Lucas B 

Harper T 

3B 
Elianna A 
Jeremy B 

Matthew C 

5W 
Natalie G 

Alexandra J 

Sports 

Ollie B (2B) 

Jack K (3/4W) 

1B 
Alessandro C 

Jensen H 
Joshua S 

3/4W 
Valentina B 

Lucas C 
Gordon M 

6B 
Tamar M 
Annie S 

Charles S 

1W 
Antonella B 

Moana-Lisa P 
Lincoln T 

4B 
Piper C 
Abbie D 

6W 
Tahlia B 

Lachlan D 
Aaron R 

Drama 

Fleur D (1B) 

Josie H (1B) 

Holly S (1B) 

Ayrton D (3/4W) 

2B Senuk R 
Zali T 

4W 
Heath D 
Annika H 

Mia H 
  

Library 

Klay G (KB) 

Massimo S (4W) 
2W 

Luke M 
Tobias P 
Oscar S 

5B 
Jonathon B 

Hugh C 
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SPIRITUAL NEWS   

2019 Catholic Worldview Photo Competition 

Many of us have been learning about creation and our role as stewards of the Earth.  What better way to reflect on your learnings 

than to enter the 2019 Catholic Worldview Photo Competition for Northern Beaches Catholic Primary Schools? 

Where do you see God in the world around you?  In PLACES that you visit, in 

ANIMALS – pets as well as in the wild, in PEOPLE around you or in some aspect of 

NATURE.  These are the four categories for photographs. 

The competition closes on 25th October which is Friday of Week 2, Term 4. That 

gives you the holidays to be on the lookout for that perfect shot!  You can only 

submit one photo, so you will have to pick your best! 

Details for how to enter the competition are attached to the newsletter today. 

Core Values Awards Term 3  

Congratulations to the following children who have been recognised by their teachers and peers as living out gospel values at our 

school.  They will receive their awards at the Core Values Assembly on Monday 23th September (Wk10) at 8:45 in the church. 

KB Connor W Celebration 

KB Alessia G Celebration 

1B Alessandro C Celebration, Respect, Hope & Compassion 

1W Gabriella A Respect & Compassion 

2W Arkie T Respect, Service & Justice 

2B Ava C Respect, Hope & Compassion 

3/4W Jack K Celebration & Hope 

3B Tyler J Celebration, Respect & Compassion 

4W Gianni D Celebration & Respect 

5B Charlie B Celebration 

5W Ruby N Celebration, Respect, Service, Hope & Compassion 

5\6F Toby P Celebration & Compassion 

6B Michael A Service, Justice & Compassion 

6W Piper M Celebration, Service & Compassion 

Thanks for a great Parish Family Mass 

Huge thank you to everyone who came along to our Parish Family Mass on Saturday night!  The children carried out their 

ministries beautifully and, for the first time in ages, we got to have our sausage sizzle!  Special thank you to all the parent helpers 

who made that happen! 

Great connections in Year 4 Learning 

Year 4 have been looking at Jesus’ hospitality in the gospels.  They have researched the word and found out that it is derived from 

the Latin “hospes”.  Josh B (4W) was quick to notice…if you remove the ‘S’ you are left with ‘hopes’.  Jesus’ hospitality offered 

hope to many – and we are called to do the same! 
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TEACHING & LEARNING NEWS 

COMPASS - EXCITING NEWS – THE NEW PARENT PORTAL IS HERE! 

Last week you should have received an email with information about our new Compass Parent Portal and App, including login 
details (check your junk/spam folders if you can’t find it!).  

The new system will enable you to access information online about your child/ren, anytime, anywhere, from any modern web-
enabled device.  

Initially you will be able to – 

·         View information on your child/ren’s attendance 

·         Enter explanations for absences 

·         Receive communications from us 

·         Update your contact details 

If you have not received the email, or have any questions, please let the school office know. 

Remember, for late arrivals please use the Kiosk in the office and your child will receive a blue note to take to class. For early 
departures too, please use the Kiosk and we will organise for your child to come to the office for collection. 

Sign up by Friday to go in the running to win an In2Swim voucher for 1 term’s swimming lessons (valued at $240 – thanks to 
In2Swim Swim Schools in Brookvale!). The winner will be announced via Compass on Friday afternoon. 

At the moment, notifications are going out by both Compass and email as we still have some families who have not set up the 
Compass Portal.  As of Friday 27th September, we will only be sending out communications by Compass.  Flexibuzz will no longer 
be used.  

 

MUSICAL VIDEO 

Have you purchased your access to our St John’s Musical video yet?  

Only $10! Qkr orders close tomorrow! 

WASTE FREE TUESDAY 

Our SRC are encouraging all students to get back in the habit of ‘Waste Free Tuesday’ as part of our agenda on caring for God’s 
creation and creating a more sustainable world. 

We won’t be putting the green rubbish or red recycling bins out on Tuesday – just the compost bins!  

Ideally, children are coming to school with waste-free lunches! If not, they will take their rubbish home with them. 

 “Say no to straws” is an initiative from our SRC as well. They are encouraging the children in their class to either bring their own 
reusable straws (metal or bamboo are great options) or to say no to a straw when buying a slushy from the canteen and just drink 
the slushy.  

Next term, Year 2 will conduct a waste audit to see just how much rubbish we accumulate here at St John’s and what we can do 
to minimise it. Every little bit helps! 

GALA DAYS 

Year 3 and 4 will be heading off on Tuesday, and Year 5 and 6 on Thursday to participate in the Northern Beaches Catholic Schools 

Gala Days. The children will be participating in either cricket, netball or AFL. We hope they have lots of fun and we say thanks in 

advance to our wonderful parent volunteers who make these days possible!  

Costume Working Bee Tomorrow 20th Sept 9am-12pm 
Our aim is to re box Imagine the Musical items, tidy the storeroom, re-sort boxes. 

This will not be a quick task and we will be looking at future working bees. 

If you have time tomorrow morning we would really appreciate your help. 

Please find Wendy Jones in the music room to offer assistance.  Many hands make light work.  
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POLDING TOUCH FOOTY CHAMP! 

On Monday and Tuesday I went to Penrith to compete 

in the NSWPSSA trials for Rugby Sevens. It was so 

much fun, our team ended up coming 3rd overall which 

means we are third best in the entire state. The 

Australian rugby 7s women’s who won the Olympics in 

2016, came and they talked to us about the sport I also 

got my jersey signed. It was an awesome couple of days. I 

would love to do this in the future. By Andie 😊 

 

STAGE 2 AND 3 CRICKET SKILLS DAY TOMORROW 

As Beverly Job Park is closed, the venue for the Cricket Gala Day, hosted by the Sydney Sixes, has been changed.  

It will now be held at school tomorrow.  The kids will be involved in skills development as well as playing some 

games.  All Year 3-6 students will need to wear their sports uniform. 

Our school has enjoyed being a part of Fruit & Veg Month 2019.  

The theme for this year is ‘The Adventures of Captain Fruit N Veg!’ It's all about 

linking eating fruit and vegetables with good times, superheroes, superpowers and 

adventures! 

 

As part of Fruit & Veg Month, students have been involved in various classroom and school based activities which 

encourage them to eat more fruit and vegetables. 

 
A huge thank you to the Chandler family for donating quality, fresh fruit and vegetables from their vegetable coop 'Box 
Divvy' www.boxdivvy.com to help us learn all about healthy eating. Please see attached flyer at the bottom of the 
newsletter. 
 
Keep up those healthy choices St John's!  
 
Mrs Gillett :)  

SEASONS FOR GROWTH PROGRAM 

The ‘Seasons for Growth Program’ is offered to St John’s children each year. It is a 

peer support process where young people can explore and understand what 

happens when they experience significant change and loss in their lives e.g. 

parental separation, divorce, death or the passing away of someone that they were 

close to. It is a program that follows the four seasons and it incorporates different 

forms of learning e.g. prayer circles, reflective art activities, discussions, dance, 

singing etc. Children learn about change and how this is a natural part of life and 

that there are others who often experience similar changes.  

The Seasons program will be run during Term Four for a period of eight weeks. It is run by parents and teachers 

who have received special training in the use of this program. It is recommended that the program be offered 

to the children a year after the loss.  If you think your son or daughter (Year One to Year Six) would benefit from 

the ‘Seasons’ program we would encourage you to talk to them about this. Should he/she decide to participate 

please contact Liz Rath at school by Thursday 26th September.  

https://www.boxdivvy.com/
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LIBRARY 

This morning we STOPPED and read for half an hour as a part of Australian Reading hour. The students enthusiastically 

participated in this event and some classes joined together to read with a reading "buddy." Many thanks to the parents who came in 

to participate and to the teachers and students for their participation too. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year’s book week theme is ‘ . For adults and children alike, reading can be a powerful secret in 

improving the quality of your life. Each week this term I will publish one of ten reasons a group of librarians thought reading is a 

secret power. Feel free to visit the library or send me an email with your own reasons. 

9. Reading offers an escape from the daily grid. 

It offers a place to retreat and experience another reality.                                                                                

 2019 Ipswich District Teacher-Librarian Network. 

Secret book Club 

This term, students have had the opportunity of signing up for the 

secret reading club held in a different location each week. They 

then receive an invitation letting them know where to meet. They 

spend the eating time of the lunch hour reading silently. Can you 

guess where we met this week? 
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Book Covering 

We have lots of new books which need covering. If you are able to help us out I can send home a bag with the contacts and books 

for you to do at home or you are welcome to cover some in the library. 

GRADUATION SIGNATURE ITEMS 

 

We will be organising Graduation Bears and Soccer Balls for Yr 6 Students as a reminder of their time at St 
John’s.  These are now available to order on Qkr until the 8th Nov.  It is not compulsory for students to purchase a 
signature item. 
 
 
 

The P&F Gazette 

 

News and information from the St. Johns Narraweena Parents & Friends Association 

 

 

Save the Date – School Disco – Friday 18th October 

This year’s School disco will be held on Friday 18th October at St Kevin’s Hall in Dee Why. 
 
 Kindy to Year 2 – 5:00pm to 6:30pm 
 Year 3 to Year 6 – 7:00pm to 8:30pm 
 
Tickets are $7.50 which includes pizza and a drink! 
Merchandise will be available to pre-purchase through Qkr! 
 

School Uniform Shop News 

The School Uniform Shop is on the lookout for any second hand summer uniform, particularly boys shirts (all sizes). Uniform can 
be handed into the School office during the week or to Linda on a Friday. All funds raised from the Uniform Shop go to the P&F for 
the school. 
 

Free Playgroup 
The next playgroup for this term will be held at 9:30AM on Thursday 26th September in room 1.  Parents/carers are an important 
part of playgroup and are required to remain on-site with their children during playgroup. 
For queries and questions please contact the office via phone (02 9971 9297), email sjan@db.catholic.edu.au or check out our 
Facebook page St Johns Narraweena Playgroup. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Saartje, Matt, Russell, Jo, Shirley, Linda, Gen & Caroline 
 

mailto:sjan@db.catholic.edu.au
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Compass Parent Guide 
 

 

 

 

 

Compass is a web-based student management system which you can access in two ways: 

• the Parent Portal, on any web browser on your computer/device, or  

• the Compass School Manager app, available on any mobile device. 
 
Instructions for using both the portal and the app are included below.  
 
Each parent/carer will receive a unique login username and temporary password via email.  You will be 
prompted to change your password when you first log in.  It will also ask you to verify your mobile number and 
email address.  We encourage each parent to log in and see your children’s school activities, attendance, 
achievements, school communication and news. 
 
Please note that the login letter was sent to the email address registered in the school’s database.  If one 
email address is connected to both parents, then this parent will receive two login letters. 
If two emails were received to your email address, please ensure you check the name on the top of the letter 
and login individually using the respective login details to access Compass.  
 

 

Welcome to the Compass Parent Portal 
 

How do I access Compass through a web browser? 
 
 
1. Use the Compass School link in the Login letter or go 

to https://schools.compass.education/ and use the 

Compass School Search for your school name.  (Hint: 
type in the suburb for a quicker search). 

 
2. Put a tick in the box to confirm I’m not a robot and 

click Search. 
 
3. Click on the link to the school Parent Portal.  
 
4. Enter your Login and Password noted in the letter.  

It will then ask you to verify your Mobile Number and 
Email address.  

 
 
 
Note:  
Not all the options and functionality explained in these instructions will be available when you first login. This 
will depend on options installed at your school, but these may be turned on over the coming weeks and the 
school will advise you when this happens.   
 
Do not hesitate to contact the school office if you need any assistance with these instructions, login in or using 
the Compass Parent Portal or app.  
 
 

 

https://schools.compass.education/
https://schools.compass.education/
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What can I do on the Compass school portal? 

 
 

 

1. Use the link to Tools > Update My 
 Details to keep all your emergency 
 contact and family details up to date. 

2. Click the Profile link to see your child’s 
 page  

a) Choose different tabs for different 
 information 

b) See today’s schedule of classes 

c) Chronicles indicate various 
 Wellbeing notes such as awards, 
 merit points or serious sick bay 
 visits 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

3 

 

 

3. Click Add Attendance Note to record future full day absence (eg sick day, holiday, family event). Late 
arrivals for half days are entered at the kiosk in the school office at the time of arrival. (More than 10 days 
absence will still require the appropriate paperwork) 

 

a) Choose the Reason from the 
dropdown list 

b) Add details if necessary 

c)  Leave Start at Default time 

d)  Leave Finish at Default time 

e)  The system will show you on the 
right side which sessions will be 
affected - this cannot be changed 

f)  Click Save 

 

 

 
4. Click the View Academic Reports link 

to be able to see past/current reports. 

a) Choose which report you want to 
 see from those listed and click the 
 link.  The report will open in a new 
 tab on your browser. You can then 
 save to your computer or print out 
 from here. 

 

5. Use the Book Parent Student Teacher Conference link to book a time for Parent Teacher Interviews if 
your school has this functionality.  

 

6. Check out the school News Feed Items. 

 

7. Click on the links to open up more information. This includes prompts to add attendance notes for 
unexplained absences.  
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Welcome to the Compass Parent App 
 

At this stage the app has limited functionality so you may need to access Compass through the ‘Browser view’ 

to complete some tasks. See above instructions for Compass Parent Portal.  

 
 

How do I get the Compass App on my phone or tablet? 

 

IOS   Android 

1 Go here or search the App Store 
for “Compass School Manager” 

Go here or search the Play Store  
for “Compass School Manager” 

2 Tick the download button 
 

Tick “Install” button 

 

3 Once the app has finished installing, open by  
 
clicking the Compass Icon  

After reviewing permissions click “Accept”

 

4  Once the app has finished installing, open by 
 
clicking the Compass Icon  

 
IMPORTANT SECURITY/PRIVACY NOTICE:  
 
Please secure the Compass App on your device by setting a PIN and/or Fingerprint up when logging in for the 
first time. 

a) Click the Menu (3 bars to left) 
 and go down to Settings.  

b) Find App Security and click on  
 App Lock.  

c) Create your PIN and/or select 
 Fingerprint/Biometric (supported  
 devices only). Follow prompts.  
 
If you forget your PIN, next time you go to log in, don’t worry there is an option to click on Forgot PIN from front 
screen and follow the prompts to reset it. 

https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/compass-school-manager/id778415974?mt=8
https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/compass-school-manager/id778415974?mt=8
https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/compass-school-manager/id778415974?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.jdlf.compass&hl=en_AU
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.jdlf.compass&hl=en_AU
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.jdlf.compass&hl=en_AU
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What can I do on the Compass app? 

1. Profile: Click on your child’s photo and it will take you to their profile (see 

below for further information). 

2. Add an Attendance Note: Use only if you are sure of the absent date (see 

below for further instructions). 

3. Newsfeed: The school newsfeed items will appear here. N 
4. Menu bar: Click here to access browser view, app settings, notifications, 

help options and book conferences.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Student Profile page 

a) Dashboard - includes student details, their 

sessions and attendance for the current day 

and a calendar to look at sessions for other 

days.  

b) Chronicle – view various wellbeing notes 

including awards and merits when set up by 

the school.  

c) Tasks – not in use in primary schools. 

d) Approvals – notes that have been entered 

for your child’s attendance 

e) Reports – link to school reports 

  the Compass school portal 

 
 
Adding an Attendance Note:  
 
If your child is going to be away for a FULL day in the future, please follow 
these instructions. For partial day absences/late arrivals, please use the kiosk 
at the front office.  
If you are adding an attendance note for a day passed, please access 
Compass through the ‘browser view’ and click on the link above the 
newsfeed. This will automatically fill in the required date information, you will 
simply need to add a reason.  
 

a) On the home page, click ‘Add Attendance Note’ 

b) In the next screen, click on ‘Reason’and choose the option that best 
describes. 

c) Look at Start Date and End Date to ensure it is correct. DO NOT worry 
about the times, leave as they are. You also do not need to worry about 
‘Missed’ – this is simply the sessions missed by the stated absences.  

d) Click on blue bar ‘Add Attendance Note’.     
 



CUT YOUR FOOD BILL IN HALF
t  

 

JOIN OUR FOOD HUB 
- prices 30 - 40% cheaper than supermarkets

- direct from growers

- super fresh

- fruit, veg, eggs, bread and groceries 

- reduced packaging and low food miles

- pick up from neighbour or home-delivered

WWW.BOXDIVVY.COM
your nearest hub is run by Zuzana at

Chester Place, Narraweena on Tuesdays

Box Divvy Narraweena - Chester Place
 
@beachesbelly
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Here at the Football Factory we acknowledge the necessity to focus on the development of 
an individual's skills. It is important that children have fun whilst they learn new skills, and 
that's why we've tailor made our school holiday camps to be both fun and educational! 

 

 Professionally qualified & engaging FFA & AFC coaches 

 Learn new tricks, skills and techniques to improve your overall ball mastery and game 
play.  We will teach you how to execute a ‘Zidane Turn’, ‘The Socrates’, ‘Rabona’, 
‘Maradona Spin’, ‘Cryuff Cut’, ‘Ronaldo Chop’, or learn how to do a ‘Rainbow flick!   

 Play football, no matter what the weather, in your boots! 

 Finish the day with Laser football. 

 

Half Days 9.00am-12:00pm   

Full Days 9.00am-3.00pm  

Extended days 8.30am-5.30pm 

For 5-14 year olds                                           Book from 2 days to 10 days 

Spring Holiday Camps 
30th September – 11th October 2019 

 Join our Holiday Camps and play soccer indoors on grass 
 

CLINICS FILL FAST, SO BOOK NOW! 

The Football Factory  |  Unit 2, 8 Aquatic Drive, Frenchs Forest  | (02) 9972 7766 | 
thefootballfactory.com.au 



 

The Football Factory  |  Unit 2, 8 Aquatic Drive, Frenchs Forest  | (02) 9972 7766 | 
thefootballfactory.com.au 

 

See what’s on during school terms at The Football Factory  
 

Classes for all ages - 18 months to Adults 

Preschool Classes  
2-6 years Monday to Saturday 
Teach your child to learn football in an environment focused on 
helping your child’s development. All sessions are based on 
technique and skill development. You will be amazed to see 
how skilful they become. 
 
Skills and Small-Sided Games  
5-9 years Saturdays 
Each week your child will focus on different skills and football 
fundamentals. All finish with 3 small-sided games. 
 
The Football Factory’s Skills Classes  
5-12 years Monday to Saturday 
Improve the foundation of your child’s touch, both first and last. 
Build their confidence, creativity and personal flair. Each week 
we focus on the fundamentals, tricks and skills. 
 
Development Squad  
6-15 years Monday to Friday 
The Development Squad has been carefully designed from the 
ground up to ensure maximum player performance. Focusing on 
all areas of play the development squad leaves no stone 
unturned. The training environment has been crafted to 
advance and build confidence and to enable a player to be the 
best they can be. A trial is required to enrol in the Development 
Squad. 
 
The Football Factory’s Academy  
U8s-U14s Sunday Matches & Weekday Training 
As of May 2019, The Football Factory competes in the Premier 
Academy League (PAL). Academy teams will be fielded in all 
future PAL Winter, Spring/Summer and Pre-Season 

What’s On 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MATER MARIA 
YEAR 7, 2020 

ORIENTATION 
DAY  

 

We look forward to welcoming all 
Year 6 students to our upcoming 

Year 7, 2020 Orientation Day  
on Tuesday 3 September, 2019 

and all parents/carers to the 
Information Night at 6:00pm. 

 


